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I hope you all enjoy this special additional newsletter this week in which we share all the exciting events and 

activities which have taken place in school. 

This half term seems to have flown by and the next half term is even busier with the Pageant and junior 

production just two of the events we have to look forward to.  

I hope you all have a lovely half term and look forward to seeing the children back in school on Tuesday 7 June.  

 

As this half term comes to an end we take time to reflect on our value of Hope. 

 

"May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him,  

so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit." 

 
Romans 15:13 

 

A message from Mrs Cresswell 

https://www.st-pauls.enfield.sch.uk/


  

 

Unfortunately, we missed Oscar Mayor off the list of children to congratulate on completion of this year’s maths 

challenge. A very big well-done to Oscar for gaining a bronze award, a great achievement for someone in Year 4.  

 

Maths challenge 

School Journey 

 

Year 6 have had a fantastic adventure on their school journey to Bournemouth. They took part in many exciting 

activities to develop their confidence, teamwork and independence.  Although the weather has been slightly 

mixed I know they have all had a great time. I am sure everyone will make good use of half term break to have a 

rest after such a busy week away! Thank you to all the staff who accompanied the children and to Mrs Batsford 

for her excellent planning of the week.  

 

 

Walking in memory of Henry 
 

Henry Taylor was a much-loved pupil at St Paul’s who remains in our thoughts and prayers. 

This weekend, his family Giselle, Richard and Louise Taylor will be walking from London to Brighton in memory 

of their beloved son and brother Henry.  

In November 2019, Henry died of encephalitis, three weeks before his 9th birthday.  To raise awareness of the 

symptoms and fund research in to improving diagnosis and treatment of this devasting illness please visit the 

fundraising page the family have set up if you would like to make a donation.   

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/teamhenry16 

 

We wish the Taylor family all the best for the weekend and their walk for Henry.  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/teamhenry16


 

 

Exciting history was made on Sunday 22nd May at Winchmore Hill Cricket Club. Five St. Paul’s pupils were among 

the first ever girls cricket team to play for Winchmore Hill in its 142-year history! They played and won a friendly 

match against Canons Cricket Club.  

 

Sienna C captained the team, supported by Anya K, Lottie B, Brooke F and Connie H.  Connie also made history 

by being the youngest ever cricketer to play for Winchmore Hill Cricket Club. What an achievement for all! 

 

Cricket History 

 

The children in Reception and KS1 enjoyed the visit of the author Chitra Soundar. Chitra shared some of her 

stories with us and what it is like to live in India. After the class workshops the children enjoyed having their 

own books signed by the author.  

 

 

Author Visit 

 

The children enjoyed a special day of celebrations in the lead up to the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, the whole 

school was able to take part in a raft of fun activities in honour of the Queen’s 70-year reign. We started off the 

day with a whole-school, musical-themed assembly and every year group learned more about the history of the 

Queen. Other activities during the day included games on the field and a mini picnic. Thank you to the FOSPS 

for arranging ice lollies for the children.  It was fantastic to see everyone dressed up for the occasion and all the 

wonderfully designed homemade crowns! 

 

There was a special celebratory lunch for the children to enjoy including: 

Coronation Chicken or Maltese Pasta Bake  

Jubilee Trifle or Anzac Biscuit and Fresh Fruit 

Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 



  

 

Having not taken place during the pandemic our Summer Fete this year is being held at school on Saturday 18th 

June.  This is a tremendous day for both the school and local community and there are a large variety of stalls 

and activities for children and adults alike. We are so grateful to FOSPS for the extremely hard work they put in to 

ensure that the day is fun for all and is one of the biggest fund raising events of the schools calendar year.  

 

As part of the day all the children put on a pageant for their parents. This year the theme is Mary Poppins and 

the children have been practicing very hard on their dances in anticipation of the day and the KS2 Production. 

Thank you to all our parents/carers for providing such fabulous costumes. As you know, every one of the 

children plays an important part in ensuring the dances are successful and it is vital that they are all there on the 

day.  

 

Children need to be at school, in costume, at 2.40pm as the pageant starts at 3.00pm.  

Save the Date! Pageant and Summer Fete 

Cross stitch by Hayssa (6T) 
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Y6 School Journey 



 

FOSPS News 

Summer Fete 2022 UPDATE - Saturday 18th June 

Not long to go now, so please keep an eye out for messages from your class reps with details of how you can 

help on fete day. 

 

Donations day Friday 10th June – Non Uniform and Toy Sale 

This is non uniform day for the children and soon your class will be asked for the item they can bring into school 

on this day to donate to help prepare for the raffle.  There will also be a toy sale in the playground from 3pm on 

this day. 

 

Raffle Tickets 

Our fantastic fete programme and raffle tickets will be coming home in the school bags soon, so do look out for 

those.  We have some amazing prizes this year including an overnight stay at Birch, an amazing facial treatment 

at Buff, a photoshoot with Katrina Campbell, dinner at The Kings Head and lots more! 

 

Calling all Face Painters 

Please do get in touch if you can help with face painting this year.  Zoe 07956142792 

 

Ready Steady BAKE! 

Attention all you budding bakers – get those mixing bowls at the ready! 

 

What you need to do: 

Bake in advance, then bring your splendid bakes along to the tent on the field before 1.30pm on the day of the 

fete. 

Entry is open to all home bakers of any age and skill level. 

 

Our expert judges will gobble the cakes and pick the best bakes. Winner and runner up prizes plus house points 

will be given for the tastiest and best looking bakes and an overall star baker prize will be given. 

 

Your tasty bakes will then go on sale and everyone will be free to purchase a slice (or two) with all funds raised 

going to the school. 

 

(Please remember that all baking needs to be nut free) 

 


